
Napier Family Centre 2025 Report 

Cathedral Parish nominee: Christine Scott 

Christine made the NFC’s AGM report widely available and all parishioners were invited 
to attend the AGM. 

At the AGM it was announced that NFC would rebrand as Weave Hawke’s Bay, which 
then took place in early March. 

There is no report to our AGM – please see the NFC/Weave website. 

NFC (as they were) have needed to continue sourcing funding from pokie machine 
profit.  Utilizing such funding is against Diocesan policy, so while they continue to use 
such funding, Vestry have decided to terminate our membership of Weave.  We will 
continue to gather food for their foodbank, and support their Christmas gifting appeal, 
and advertise their services – but holding membership of an organization that breaches 
our ethical funding values is not ok.  We hope they will soon reach a point where they 
are not needing to apply for such funding. 

Our thanks to Christine Scott for having been our nominee for the last two years. 

 


